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This has been another good year for the school in which we have seen numbers grow and ambition soar.  As you  

will see from the items in this newsletter, staff and students have been very busy with a range of activities 

encompassing practical, artistic, physical and academic endeavours.  As I write, we are in the throes of a very 

successful activities week ς more on this later in the newsletter. 

Well done to everyone and, as ever, a huge thank you to staff for their willingness to give up their time and go the 

extra mile for students.  This was particularly evident in all the extra sessions run after school and during the 

holidays to support Year 11 with their revision in the run up to the exams.  Well done to Year 11 for attending and 

for their positive attitude towards their exams ς we are looking forward to seeing you on results day ς 24th August. 

As Year 11 move on to their next steps, we look forward to welcoming our new Year 7 students.  We had a 

fantastic day with them on July 4th ς they impressed us with their enthusiasm and willingness to participate.  We 

ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ {ǘ 5ǳƴǎǘŀƴΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ 

Speaking of September, we have some new staff joining us ς Ms Levy in English, Ms Brown in Geography, Mr 

Green in Science, Mr Ward in French ς Mr Ward is also taking on the role of Head of Key Stage 4 and Ms Garland 

ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ΨƴŜǿΩ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΦ  L ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ ΨƴŜǿΩ ƛƴ ƛƴǾŜǊǘŜŘ Ŏommas as Ms 

Garland actually joined at the start of this term and is already proving to be an asset to the school.  We will have a 

feature on our new staff in our next newsletter - I know our students will make all of our new staff feel welcome in 

our community.  

As some staff start their journey with us, we also have to say goodbye to some colleagues who are leaving us for 

pastures new.  More is written later in this newsletter but I would like to thank Ms Tilesi and Mr Timm for their 

hard work as teachers in the school.  I would also like to pay tribute to Mrs Hale and Mrs Chinnock who have been 

such integral members of the school for so many years (13 and 16 respectively).  Over those years, they have both 

had a significant impact on the lives of the young people they work with enabling them to succeed when they 

ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōƻǘƘ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƛǎǎŜŘΤ ƻǳǊ ƭƻǾŜ ƎƻŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΦ !ǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜΣ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ 

say goodbye to Kama McKenzie as chair of governors.  Kama has been a real advocate for the school and has 

brought so much to the role ς expertise, advice, support and good humour ς I would like to thank her for all she 

has done and wish her all the best for her future plans. 

Looking forward to next year, we will have around 500 students in the school.  We are introducing a new rewards 

system linked to our TRACK values whereby housepoints, as well as counting towards the House Cup, can be used 

ŀǎ ΨŎǳǊǊŜƴŎȅΩ ς the Dunnie Dollar ς to purchase rewards from a school shop.  The prefects will be running this shop 

ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǇŀƴŜƭ ŦǊƻƳ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ƘŀǾŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǊŜǿŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨǇǊƛŎŜǎΩΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ 

Mr Atkinson for all his hard work on this ς we are all very excited about it and looking forward to seeing students 

spending their hard earned dollars. 

We have exciting times ahead and a great year to look forward to.  I hope you all have a restful summer and we 

look forward to seeing all students back in September. 

Mrs Bevan  

 

Headteacherôs Address 



 

With a heavy heart I have stood down as Chair of Governor, I have been a Governor for St Dunstan's 
Local Governors Board for nearly 8 years. I have been privileged to have seen so many positive changes 
take place; joining the Midsomer Norton Academy Trust (benefiting from their support and resources), 
the journey from Ofsted Inadequate to Good, the ASC base development, adapting during Covid and 
outcomes for students improving.  
What has remained consistent over those years is the passion, dedication, care and compassion of the 
staff. Being a Governor gives you real insight to understand the tenacity and creativity of these 
professionals who are so committed to our children.  
Volunteering as a Governor carries many responsibilities; but I have enjoyed being part of the 
governance structure to ensure there is accountability and scrutiny - being a 'critical friend'. It has been 
rewarding, interesting and insightful. If you think you might be interested in becoming a Governor in the 
future and want to understand more about the role - please make contact with the school office.  
St Dunstan's School is a gem in our community, its values deeply embedded - it may be growing but it 
still has that small school feel because the staff know their students and go the extra mile everyday.  
Kama McKenzie  
 

 

 

 

A Message from the Chair of Governors 



This term, we say goodbye to Mr Timm, Ms Tilesi, Mrs Hale and Mrs Chinnock. 

Mr Timm came to us as a supply teacher and has stayed for a year teaching this year as well as being a 

year 8 tutor.  Mr Timm has volunteered to help with extra curricular activities such as Youth Speaks and 

the Carnegie Award group.  The genuine sadness that students have expressed about him leaving is a 

measure of the impact he has had in his short time with us.  We wish him every success in his new role. 

 

Ms Tilesi joined us during the pandemic ς April 2020 in fact!  Since joining us she has introduced a wide 

ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ 

another language.  Students speak very warmly of her and the lessons she teaches; they certainly enjoy 

participating in language games!  Ms Tilesi is moving to another school within the Trust and so this is 

more au revoir than farewell.  Bon Chance Ms Tilesi! 

 

Mrs Hale has decided to retire from her role as HLTA ς having been with us for 13 years, this was a 

difficult decision but she is looking forward to some much needed time to relax.  Mrs Hale has been an 

absolute diamond during her time with us; her calm presence and patience with students has enabled 

them to access the curriculum and to achieve more than they ever thought they could.  Mrs Hale has 

also been a super support to staff ς always willing to help out, get involved and generally make things 

better.  The students with whom Mrs Hale has worked over the years have valued her help and have 

appreciated how she always goes the extra mile for them.  As we wave goodbye, she goes with our love 

and gratitude ς ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ {ǘ 5ǳƴǎǘŀƴΩǎΦ 

 

And finally, Mrs Chinnock ς our pastoral manager ς is moving to a new role after 16 years at the school.  

Mrs Chinnock has such an array of skills that it is difficult to know where to start!  She is efficient and 

conscientious in everything she does, able to turn her hand to new roles with a calm and competent 

approach and has a wicked sense of humour!  More importantly, she has been a rock for the students - 

when they want to talk to no one else, they will always talk to Mrs Chinnock.  She has an amazing ability 

to calm things down, look at both sides and help children find their own solutions to issues they are 

facing.  Mrs Chinnock always knows the right thing to say and the right time to say it; she knows when to 

talk and when to allow quiet reflection; she understands teenagers and their emotions and is able to 

help them navigate the tricky waters of adolescence knowing that, all the time, she is there to support 

ǘƘŜƳΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ aǊǎ /ƘƛƴƴƻŎƪΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ς we know that she will be an 

absolute asset to her new employers.  We will miss her every day and she will always be in our hearts.  

All the best to you Mrs Chinnock with our love. 

 

 

Goodbye and Thank You 



Attendance in school is not only vital for making good academic progress; it is also an important part 

in forming and sustaining friendships, participating in clubs and events as well as allowing good 

relationships within our school community to develop.  The Department of Education set a minimum 

expectation that all children attend at least 96% of school days throughout the academic year.  

Everyone should aim to achieve this target and we work closely with our Education Welfare Officer to 

support students in doing this. We appreciate children get ill from time to time, so please call the 

school and leave a message on the absence option to advise if your child is unwell. 

 

 

 

!ǘ {ǘ 5ǳƴǎǘŀƴΩǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ς wearing the correct uniform shows that we belong to the 

school community.  As you will be aware, we have made a slight change to the school skirt ς this is now 

the Charleston Drop Waist style.  We have also, at the request of students, added the option to wear 

tailored, knee length shorts during terms 5 and 6.  Please note that PE shorts/skorts should either bear 

the school logo or should be plain black; they should be no more than 25cm/1 inch above the knee. 

School shoes should be shoes not trainers ς good quality shoes can be purchased at a reasonable price 

from a range of providers; some suggested styles are shown below as is the new skirt.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Uniform 



 

We have a dedicated board of governors at St Dunstans; their role is to ensure that policies and 

procedures are followed correctly, to carry out monitoring visits and to provide oversight and 

accountability. However, several are coming to the end of their term and we are in desperate need of 

volunteers to take up the mantle.  If you would like to know more about this important and rewarding  

role, please email secretary@stdunstansschool.com with Governor Enquiry in the subject line. 

 

 
 

 

 

The PTA have had a busy year and have raised significant funds for the school for which we are 

extremely grateful.  New members are always welcome whether for a one off event or for a longer term 

commitment.  The PTA have ambitious plans for this year: 

Car parking at the school for the Extravaganza at the Abbey on 5th August and  for the night at the Abbey 

on 25th August.  There will be a fashion show at the school on 30th November ς more details to follow 

next term.  In addition, the school car park will be open for the Frost Fayre and the carnival ς volunteers 

to staff it are always welcome.  Various other events are in the pipeline and will be published next term. 

You can contact the PTA via their email address: stdunstanscommunitypta@gmail.com  

 

PTA 

Governors 

mailto:secretary@stdunstansschool.com
mailto:stdunstanscommunitypta@gmail.com


 

 

hǳǊ ƭŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 

celebrate their time at school, share memories and some embarrassing photos kindly sent in by parents! 

 
 

hǳǊ ǇǊƻƳ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎƴƛŦƛŎŜƴǘ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ Ψ¢ƘŜ [ƻŦǘΩ ƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘΦ !ƴ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ǿŜƭƭ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƻǳǘ 

Year 11 enjoyed a fabulous meal, presentations and music in a great venue to say our farewells. 

 

 

Year 11  



All the photos can be found on the tutor group Google Classrooms.  

 

 

 
During their time here, our Year 11 students will have forged friendships that will last a lifetime and 

have learned life-lessons which will prove invaluable as they make their way in the world. The last few 

weeks and months have been packed with revision, preparation and, ultimately, completion of their 

final GCSE exams and the sharpening of focus from them all has been tangible. 

We hope that the skills and personal attributes that the students have developed during their time with 

us, will allow them to continue to shine brightly. 

GCSE result day is on Thursday, August 24th. Further details will be sent out regarding this. 

We would like to thank parents/carers for their continued support this year.  

Mrs Manning, Mrs Gregory and Mrs Thomason - soon to be Year 7 tutors! 

 



 

 

Year 10 have been out and about completing their work experience placements this week. They have 

been participating across a wide range of careers and working environments including, working with our 

local MP in Parliament, within our local feeder Primary schools and in childcare, environmental 

businesses and hospitality. Well done to all participants! Some photos below give some flavour of 

activities taking place. 

 

 
 

 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10  



 

It was a privilege during our final Celebration Assembly to reward the hard work for so many of our 

students.  Students have shown the TRACK values throughout and are gaining star stickers in their 

TRACK packs. Well done to all!  

Well done to Mendip house - leading house for both Attendance and House Points!  

P.S if you have any ideas of logo designs for the different houses or house mottos that we could use, 

please email them to me . 

Assistant Curate Kieron Rowley has been running his Thursday lunchtime club this term and it has been 

fantastic to see so many students taking part.  

We are running a knitting, poetry, book club and mindfulness colouring club every Thursday lunchtime 

in the library. All are welcome. This will continue next academic year. Thank you Kieron 

Have a wonderful Summer everyone - see you in September. 

 

Mrs Easterbrook 

 

 

Key Stage Three 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


